
  

BOE Committee Report  

  

Buildings/Grounds/Transportation  
Chair:   
Chris Lomonaco 

Monday, September 13, 
2021 

Start 

                                   6:00 pm  
 

End   

                         6:36 pm 
 

Attendance: 

 
Chris Lomonaco, Andrew Burlingame, Dave Gill, Beth Donahue,  
Steve Thesier, Judy Mitrowitz, and Gene Hulbert 
 
Motion to Open Meeting:  Chris Lomonaco 
2nd:  Judy Mitrowitz 

 

The purpose of meeting was for us to review the timeline for the upcoming capital project. 
 
Timeline –  
Thursday, September 30 – Public Meeting  
 
Wednesday, October 27 – BOE Resolution to Authorize Vote 
 
Monday, December 13 – Referendum Vote 
 
Communication boards will be created, Newscaster articles, design, and submission to SED. 
 
Bulk of work to be completed during the summers of 2023 and 2024 – with the possibility of 
some small work done during the summer of 2022 – if possible.  Summer programs will need 
to move to elementary buildings during the 2023 and 2024 construction summers. 
 
Steve will review timeline and present briefly to the board at our 9/22 meeting. 
 
DEPOT PROPERTY –  
Andrew Burlingame and Steve Thesier met with TST BOCES energy experts in July to discuss 
the possible use of solar panels on the depot property.  Those energy experts thought that it 
was feasible.  They requested utility data from the district and Andrew has made attempts to 
contact them again but has not been successful. 
 
Big questions still surround this – can the land be used for this purpose?  Cost to district?  
Contamination and clean-up costs?   
 
We are also waiting to hear from the US Dept. of Education as to whether a solar farm is even 
acceptable use for property. 
 
Motion to Close Meeting:  Judy Mitrowitz 
2nd: Chris Lomonaco 

 
 


